
From: Danny Varat
To: Michael Ulmer <MichaelUlmer@scsenate.gov>

Date: 2/8/2017 4:20:27 PM
Subject: RE: Lt Gov video

Do you have any photos of today’s Joint Pension Committee meeting?
 

From: Michael Ulmer 
 
Sent: Tuesday, February 07, 2017 5:08 PM
 
To: Danny Varat 
Subject: Lt Gov video
 
Danny, here’s what I’m thinking for Lt. Gov. Bryant in terms of the “Senate In A Minute.”
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vdH0UbP-_8A
 
I think it’s a good opportunity to showcase what the Senate is working on and connect senators and the 
lieutenant governor with the public and the media.
 
Let me know what you think when you can. We could shoot these in the Chamber, outside on the Statehouse 
steps or a variety of places.
 
________________________________
 
Michael Ulmer
Communications Director
President Pro Tem of the South Carolina Senate
L. Marion Gressette Building - Office 109
Columbia, S.C. 29202
Tel: 803-212-6732
 

mailto:Danny%20Varat
mailto:MichaelUlmer@scsenate.gov
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vdH0UbP-_8A

